
 
 

 
 
2/12/2021 
 

IMPORTANT DATES: 
Feb 15th NO SCHOOL - Presidents Day 
Feb 16th Virtual Assembly- Rivers of Stories - Tales from Africa; K-2 1:00pm  3-5 12:15pm 
Mar 4th Family STEAM Night 
Mar 11th Bridlemile Auction & Game Night!! 
Mar 14th Daylight Savings Time-Clocks Forward! 
Mar 18th Run for the Arts- Virtual Dance-a-thon Fundraiser 
MM  

WHAT’S ​NEW​ INSIDE THIS ISSUE 
● From the District-OES Dreaming Justice Free Event; Family MAP Information; Nutrition 

Services-Feb Meal Service 
● From the Principal-​Please note the time correction of our LIPI program​ (see in the message 

below) 
● From the Office- Whole Grade Specials Week! See Schedule Below; Kindergarten Connect; 

Upcoming Playground Construction; District Asbestos Management Plan 
● Counselor’s Corner-​2.12.21 Bridlemile Counselor Newsletter 
● School Racial Equity and Social Justice Team Check-In -Continuing Black History Month Family 

Resources 
● PTA/Foundation - ​PTA newsletter  
● Community News- Robert Gray 5th grade Night; Lincoln Youth Baseball and SWPLL Registration 

Open; Multnomah Student Health Center Immunization Flyer 

__________________________________________________________________ 

https://www.smore.com/yvjf2
https://docs.google.com/document/d/e/2PACX-1vQlZCPHtKxqO7qpJwiwgoeaZ1ERHVLgg6z0JNYJMTulwn7xlOVY_X2I1ZV9nntsGHP57LEZ_uSufaFj/pub


DISTRICT NEWS 
For the latest district news click here: ​PPS District Homepage 
At home strategies for families for Distance Learning ​resources for P-12 strategies 

OES DREAMING JUSTICE FREE EVENT 
Students, parents, and staff are invited to Oregon Episcopal School’s next Dreaming Justice event! On 
February 18, 4:30-5:30 PT, Renée Watson will be joining us for an author visit. Watson will read from her 
work and talk about growing up in Portland and how that influenced her writing. She will also answer 
questions from the audience. Please RSVP​ ​here​. This event is free and open to the public so spread the 
word! 

FAMILY MAP COMMUNICATION AND GUIDE 
Dear PPS Parents and Guardians, As we continue through Comprehensive Distance Learning (CDL), an 

important step for teachers is to understand your student’s most essential learning needs. To collect this 

valuable information, students in grades 3-8 will take Measures of Academic Progress (MAP) 

assessments. The MAP assessment is a low stakes test - this means that the results are not used for 

grading students or for school accountability purposes. If you have concerns about your student 

participating in this test, please talk with your student’s teacher. Normally, the MAP assessment is 

conducted in the classroom setting but, because of distance learning, students will take this assessment 

at home. Testing will take place between February 1- 26. Younger children may need assistance from an 

adult in the home. Click here to review a parent guide about this assessment. Your student’s teacher will 

provide further information about when the test will be given. The district will provide your student’s 

scores to you following the assessment window. Thank you. 

English​ |​ Español​ |​ Tiếng Việt  |​ 中文​ |​ Soomaali​ |​ Русский 

 

NUTRITION SERVICES 
February Meal services 
Since Monday, February 15 is a holiday and the district is closed, there will be no meal services. 
Additional meals will be included in surrounding service days to make sure families still receive 7 days 
worth of meals. 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Limited In Person Instruction Update 
Bridlemile parents and families,  

A couple of weeks ago principals were informed that PPS has decided to implement a phased approach 

to returning students to in-person instruction using a model called Limited In-Person Instruction or LIPI. 

There are two main purposes for using LIPI at this time. The first is to provide a chance for students to 

engage in learning experiences that cannot easily be replicated through distance learning, and the 

second reason is to provide an optional opportunity to meet the needs of students who are facing 

obstacles with engagement and academics. 

We’ve begun devising a plan to implement a LIPI program at Bridlemile, following ODE guidance and 

district direction as well as collaborating with other school administrators and a planning team 

https://www.pps.net/portland
https://sites.google.com/pps.net/athomestrategies/home
https://www.oes.edu/aboutoes/dei/dreaming-justice
https://www.oes.edu/aboutoes/dei/dreaming-justice
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/NVw-lpU66J1tV4gNtHNhkQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRh_Y-rP0RbaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucHBzLm5ldC9jbXMvbGliL09SMDE5MTMyMjQvQ2VudHJpY2l0eS9Eb21haW4vNC9NQVBfTWVzc2FnZS0wMS4yOC4yMS1FbmdsaXNoLnBkZlcHc2Nob29sbUIKYBorXBxgyGQ8ElIObHRyYXBwQHBwcy5uZXRYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/FKkpnOoujvLu74UubBamMQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRh_Y-rP0RbaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucHBzLm5ldC9jbXMvbGliL09SMDE5MTMyMjQvQ2VudHJpY2l0eS9Eb21haW4vNC9NQVBfTWVzc2FnZS0wMS4yOC4yMS1TcGFuaXNoLnBkZlcHc2Nob29sbUIKYBorXBxgyGQ8ElIObHRyYXBwQHBwcy5uZXRYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/aVDTzcyWE0sxYFQdoC0p7g~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRh_Y-rP0ReaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucHBzLm5ldC9jbXMvbGliL09SMDE5MTMyMjQvQ2VudHJpY2l0eS9Eb21haW4vNC9NQVBfTWVzc2FnZS0wMS4yOC4yMS1WaWV0bmFtZXNlLnBkZlcHc2Nob29sbUIKYBorXBxgyGQ8ElIObHRyYXBwQHBwcy5uZXRYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/GRjFov-6gw81R6zBmMuBSw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRh_Y-rP0RbaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucHBzLm5ldC9jbXMvbGliL09SMDE5MTMyMjQvQ2VudHJpY2l0eS9Eb21haW4vNC9NQVBfTWVzc2FnZS0wMS4yOC4yMS1DaGluZXNlLnBkZlcHc2Nob29sbUIKYBorXBxgyGQ8ElIObHRyYXBwQHBwcy5uZXRYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Fy97TSLq_Fk4VxD-U_CjLQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRh_Y-rP0RaaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucHBzLm5ldC9jbXMvbGliL09SMDE5MTMyMjQvQ2VudHJpY2l0eS9Eb21haW4vNC9NQVBfTWVzc2FnZS0wMS4yOC4yMS1Tb21hbGkucGRmVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgGitcHGDIZDwSUg5sdHJhcHBAcHBzLm5ldFgEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/82GVuLz-tc67aDemrE8RXA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRh_Y-rP0RbaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucHBzLm5ldC9jbXMvbGliL09SMDE5MTMyMjQvQ2VudHJpY2l0eS9Eb21haW4vNC9NQVBfTWVzc2FnZS0wMS4yOC4yMS1SdXNzaWFuLnBkZlcHc2Nob29sbUIKYBorXBxgyGQ8ElIObHRyYXBwQHBwcy5uZXRYBAAAAAE~


composed of key staff from our school. I would like to update parents and families with our process thus 

far, as well as LIPI plans to date.  

Over the last two weeks: 

● We have shared LIPI guidance from ODE/PPS with our teaching staff  
● We met with a cohort of Bridlemile teachers and specialists to determine criteria to assess 

student need for LIPI  
● We surveyed staff interest of teaching in a LIPI environment  
● We surveyed grade level teachers to identify students who would benefit from LIPI  
● PPS has initiated the LIPI conversation with parents via email, and I shared broader LIPI plans at 

our​ Community Meeting last Thursday, January 28th​. 
 

At our Community Meeting we received several great questions about what a LIPI offering for Bridlemile 

students might look like so we’d like to address them.  Here are a few facts about our plan: 

Who will attend LIPI​:  Participation in LIPI will be voluntary for staff and the identified students in need. 

Cohorts of students are limited to a maximum of 20 per state guidance, but are likely to be much smaller 

at Bridlemile as we begin LIPI. Students with the highest need will be invited to participate, mostly likely 

about 5 to 10 students to start, with K-3 students being invited first.  The students who are offered an 

opportunity to participate in LIPI will be chosen using criteria based on school data and student need. 

Families will be contacted directly next week if their child has been selected for LIPI.  

For the students invited to participate, LIPI will not replace the synchronous and asynchronous 

instruction currently provided by their teacher. It is meant only as a supplemental enrichment or 

intervention opportunity.  

Regarding staffing for the Bridlemile LIPI program, we have six volunteers including myself, two certified 

teachers and three classified staff members.  

What​:​ Students will be led by a certified teacher through activities designed to enhance concepts 

learned in CDL, which could also include participating in a combination of Social Emotional Learning 

activities, physical activity, and supported Seesaw lessons.  

When​:​ Bridlemile is a Phase III school, so our LIPI program will begin March 1st.  We will offer LIPI 

Mondays and Wednesdays, 2:00 - 4:00 PM, on the following dates:  March 1, 3, 8, 10, 15, 17, 29, and 

31st. Transportation will be provided.​ ​Please note the time correction of our LIPI program.  Our 

program will run from 2:00-4:00 PM, however last week our message read 2:30-4:00 PM.  We 

apologize for any confusion.  

Where​:​ Our LIPI program will be at Bridlemile and we will use room 7, room 6, the music room and 

room 15.  

How​:​  Any student or staff participating in LIPI must follow health and safety standards that reduce the 

risk of COVID transmission. Masks that cover the mouth and nose must be worn at all times. Social 

distancing will be required. Anyone experiencing symptoms of COVID or any other illness will not be 

https://pps-net.zoom.us/rec/share/O5gvg3A32TKlsPv7b1sfbfhq6RvcHS5fXybglzl0ziL_egIpzmvohVcrd6qEiEMr.2apemotYmZD8-V7m


allowed to attend until their symptoms are gone for a specified period of time. We will also be 

implementing health and safety protocols in the building such as health screenings, increased cleaning, 

and designated traffic flow patterns in the halls. 

We know that this year has been challenging, to say the least.  As plans evolve we will continue to 

update parents and families.  We appreciate your patience and understanding as we finalize our plans in 

preparation for Limited In Person Instruction at Bridlemile Elementary. 

Kind regards, 
Jerome Townsend- Principal 
jtownsend@pps.net 

 
FROM THE OFFICE 
In honor of Black History Month, we will be having a performance by: 

Habiba's Village 
Rivers of Stories - Tales from Africa 
 
TUESDAY February 16th 
Grades K-2 performance: 1:00-1:35pm ​https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/81796775416 
Grades 3-5 performance: 12:15-12:50pm ​https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/81716658305 
 
Habiba is a native of Ghana and has a degree in theatre from PSU. 

Habiba performs stories from countries in the continent of Africa and its diaspora. She has 
realized what a powerful vehicle storytelling is in teaching core values. These stories are meant 
to inspire, entertain and provoke. 

 

 
  
Bridlemile’s Connect to Kindergarten - for Incoming Kindergarten Families 
We invite incoming families to our digital Connect presentation!  visit ​Bridlemile Kindergarten​; 
incoming families can view a digital presentation by Mr. Townsend providing an overview of our 
school and Kindergarten program. Upcoming Spring/Summer kindergarten connect events will 
be posted on our website and we encourage early registration- it is the best way to stay 
connected so you do not miss any events! If you know of any neighborhood families with a child 
who will be 5 years old by Sept 1st please help spread the word! Registrations are due by June 
1st. 

 

 

 

https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/81796775416
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/81716658305
https://www.pps.net/domain/6393


 

  Whole Grade Specials 
Week Feb 22-26 

 
 
 

On the week of Feb. 22-26, we will be mixing things up a bit and giving students a chance for 

interaction across classrooms!  Instead of attending specials at their normal time, students can 

join us for a special whole grade lesson. 

Our hope is that this will give students a fun opportunity 

to sing and move as a whole grade group. We hope to see 

as many students as possible! 

 

Our schedule for that week will be as follows: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 2nd Grade 3rd Grade 4th Grade 5th Grade  Kindergarten  1st Grade 

 
All 2nd Grade 

Music 

All 3rd Grade 

Music 

All 4th Grade 

Music 

All 5th Grade 

Music 

 All 

Kindergarten 

PE 

 
All 1st Grade 

PE 
12:00-12:45 9:45-10:15 10:30-11:00 

   

 
All 2nd Grade 

PE 

All 3rd Grade 

PE 

All 4th Grade 

PE 
All 5th Grade PE 

 All 

Kindergarten 

Music 

 
All 1st Grade 

Music 
12:45-1:30 12:05-12:35 1:10-1:40 

   

 
All 2nd Grade 

Tech 

All 3rd Grade 

Tech 

All 4th Grade 

Tech 

All 5th Grade 

Tech 

 All 

Kindergarten 

Tech 

 
All 1st Grade 

Tech 
1:30-2:15 12:35-1:05 1:40-2:10 

   

https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/96425497289
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/96425497289
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/96425497289
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https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/96425497289
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/96425497289
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/96425497289
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/96425497289
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/3682006347?pwd=RTlDUjJBVE9ndEJ6T2N2bS94dmhhZz09
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/3682006347?pwd=RTlDUjJBVE9ndEJ6T2N2bS94dmhhZz09
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/3682006347?pwd=RTlDUjJBVE9ndEJ6T2N2bS94dmhhZz09
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/3682006347?pwd=RTlDUjJBVE9ndEJ6T2N2bS94dmhhZz09
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/3682006347?pwd=RTlDUjJBVE9ndEJ6T2N2bS94dmhhZz09
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/93555212030?pwd=RGRMTUhxNm42Z2EzamJDRGpLRjNQUT09
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/93555212030?pwd=RGRMTUhxNm42Z2EzamJDRGpLRjNQUT09
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/93555212030?pwd=RGRMTUhxNm42Z2EzamJDRGpLRjNQUT09
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/93555212030?pwd=RGRMTUhxNm42Z2EzamJDRGpLRjNQUT09
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https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/93555212030?pwd=RGRMTUhxNm42Z2EzamJDRGpLRjNQUT09
https://pps-net.zoom.us/j/93555212030?pwd=RGRMTUhxNm42Z2EzamJDRGpLRjNQUT09
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Community Safety Notices 

Dear families,  

Soon construction will begin to overhaul and improve our Primary Kindergarten Playground. 
There will be an increase of workers, trucks, and some landscape disruption. We want to 
remind everyone to please be safe and mindful when walking around the area.  
Thanks! 

As required by federal law, the District must notify the community of the existence and location 
of the Asbestos Management Plan (AMP). Please click the link to view this year’s Annual 
Districtwide Asbestos Notification Report:​  ​Annual Asbestos memo 

 
Bridlemile Math Talk! with Bridlemile Parent and Educator: Leslie Gillis 
Parents,  
You are invited to join- Bridlemile Math Talk! with Bridlemile Parent and Educator: Leslie Gillis 
Wednesday, February 24 from 7-8pm on Zoom 
Please register ahead of time at the following link: 
http://bit.ly/bridmathzoom 
 
Leslie will be talking about number sense across the grades. 
- What is number sense? 
- Why is it important? 
- How does it develop? 
- What can you do to support it? 
 
The discussions and interactive activities will help bring these ideas to life.  You will also touch 
on growth mindset and brainstorm ways to continue to support each other while creating a 
math positive community.  There will also be plenty of time for general discussion and Q&A.  
 
Please see the attached flyer for more details!  Feel free to contact Leslie Gillis with questions 
at ​rezrie@gmail.com​. 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1tuonFRA943hr-xh5f4V-5YVJWeC3aH8n/view?usp=sharing
http://bit.ly/bridmathzoom
mailto:rezrie@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
COUNSELORS CORNER 
2.12.21 Bridlemile Counselor Newsletter 
 
LIBRARY NEWS FROM MS. DAHINDEN 
BOOK RETURN & BOOK PICK UP TIMES:​ On school days: Wednesdays 12 noon to 3 pm, Thursdays and 
Fridays 8:30 to 3:00 pm. ​Pick up times need to be scheduled with library staff. 
 
BOOK CHECK OUT:​ Use the link below to request library books. Please be logged into your student's PPS 
account before trying to access the link.  
Library Book Check-Out Request Form 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.smore.com/yvjf2
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1xEGdx-amzrGt6XojZPw1T7-69WS4khrku0Vd_1MJj1g/edit


PTA/FOUNDATION NEWS 
PTA newsletter 
 

 

 ​Bridlemile Auction & Game Night! 

 7 p.m. on Thursday, March 11th 

 
We’re looking forward to a fun night of family entertainment, online. More details to follow. 
Have an item or service you’d like to donate to the auction? Email us at 
bridlemilefoundation@gmail.com 
 

SCHOOL RACIAL EQUITY AND SOCIAL JUSTICE TEAM CHECK-IN 
As we continue to celebrate Black History Month, here are some resources that may support 
conversations at home.  
 
Click here: ​Coloring Book​  to access the coloring book. 
 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/e/2PACX-1vQlZCPHtKxqO7qpJwiwgoeaZ1ERHVLgg6z0JNYJMTulwn7xlOVY_X2I1ZV9nntsGHP57LEZ_uSufaFj/pub
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nvGu6HqPLBswDuH0E40t11_TZXYTjLxL/view?ts=6025f2fb


 
 



PPS HATE SPEECH RESPONSE FORM 
To ensure a learning environment of safety, security and belonging for every student, PPS does not 
tolerate hate speech nor acts of discrimination. If you experience or witness hate speech, please fill 
out this​ ​Hate Speech Response Form​.   

 

COMMUNITY  NEWS 

Multnomah County Student Health Center Immunization Flier  

 
Robert Gray 
5th Grade Night 
March 4th 
6:00pm-7:00pm 
google link: ​https://meet.google.com/kge-nxoh-anb 
 
Southwest Portland Little League (SWPLL) 
Our upper level baseball and softball programs are open for registration. Our lower levels are 
expected to open soon, when we secure fields through PPS. Ours is a volunteer run community 
sport that is accessible to all children. 
https://swpll.org/program/34886/2021-spring-spring-2021 
 
Thank you,  
Beth Mitchell-SWPLL Softball VP  
 
Lincoln Youth Baseball 

 
 
 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScBgOKMOV-xv4yfPk9DnciUMqkQ7E_Us3JaXcTf_lUIUmWnoA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScBgOKMOV-xv4yfPk9DnciUMqkQ7E_Us3JaXcTf_lUIUmWnoA/viewform
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/FY_21_SHC_Immie_Outreach_Eng-Spanish_Combined.pdf
https://meet.google.com/kge-nxoh-anb
https://swpll.org/program/34886/2021-spring-spring-2021


  
 
School Website 
503-916-6292 
Friday Flyer Archives:  ​School Website 
PTA/Foundation:​Parent Resources / Bridlemile 
PTA Website: ​https://bridlemileschool.org/ 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/bridlemile/
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/bridlemile/
https://www.pps.net/Page/3094
https://bridlemileschool.org/

